
PH: 5996 1744  Bakewell St. 

PO Box 26 

Cranbourne 3977  

The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning. 

CALENDAR  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Month of  June 
 

Wednesday, 20th June 

Gr 5 & 6 Lightning Prem 
 

Friday, 22nd June 

CSEF 2018 applications   
close 4pm                    

Healthcare/Pension card 
holders who haven’t applied 

this year. 
 

Friday, 29th June 

Last day of Term 2 

3:15 pm finish 

 

Month of  July 
 

Monday, 16th July 

First day of Term 3      
8:50am start  

Issue 19 

20th June 2018 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

 
Cheryl Van Deursen 
Principal  

 

 
Last week Mrs Fernand, Mrs Couacaud and I joined 1100 Principals 
from across the South East Region at the Annual Regional Principal 
Conference. We participated in forums where research into 
educational trends and best practice were discussed. We shared 
knowledge and exchanged educational pedagogies with other 
schools from across the network. We will be using this information, 
combined with the summary recommendations from our recent 
review to identify where CPS can make improvements across the 
school to support all students in achieving their learning goals.   
A team of staff from our school are currently participating in a 
program called RESP—this program is designed to develop our 
awareness of the needs and challenges faced by families who have 
come to Australia as refugees. We have combined this with the 
work we are doing to support our families with English as a Second 
Language.  
Next week student progress reports will be sent to families. 
Student progress discussions will be conducted early in term 3, 
giving families time to read the reports and formulate questions. 

Translators will be made available for those families 
who require support to express and receive 
information relating to student reports. Notices will 
be sent home providing you with the opportunity to 
select your preferred day and time slot. 

        Quote of the Week 

‘We are a community made up of many backgrounds’ 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

TUESDAYS & THURSDAYS 

8:10 AM BER KITCHEN 

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


Happy Birthday to 
those students who 

are celebrating 
their special day! 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrin-
sic PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,             
Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

Learning  

Community 
Home 
Group Student 

 
FA Pulei V 

FB Annie S 

 

JA Hakim S 

JB Bailee W 

JC Samuel T 

JD Emily S 

 

MA Dante M 

MB Will D 

MC Harry S 

MD Hayden M 

 

SA Manny S 

SB Maliyah C 

SC Sema M 

SD Hayley D 

ICT SA Aiyanna C 

 JD Daniel N 

 MC Liam W 

 JD Annet S 

 MA Buthmi C 

 FA Amaya O 

 MA Dante 

From the Office    

 

When you pay by direct 
debit, ensure you make 
payment early enough 

for it to show up in our 
bank account by 4pm on 
the due date.  If it is 
not received by 4pm it 
will be a late payment 

and will show as a credit 
on your account with 

your child missing out on 
the activity.  

* 

If you have a Healthcare 
or pension card and 

haven’t applied for CSEF 
this year,  

you must do so by this 
Friday, 22nd June. 

 You receive $125 per 
child for camps, sport 

and excursions. 

Applications close for 
the year, so ensure you 
apply if you are eligible. 

* 

 

CPS BANK DETAILS 

BSB  013 593 

Account Number 
499102494 

Please put your 
child’s name in the 
subject line. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
TO OUR JUNE   

BABIES!     

 
Ethan A 

Morgan T 
Amber R 
Alee M 
Nishi P 

 



Curriculum  

Kate Couacaud - Assistant Principal 

‘Learning Talk’ 

Every two weeks we will be asking families to participate in ‘Learning Talks’ with their children. 

By discussing topics and ideas prior to learning, you will help your children get ahead in their personal learning. Students will 
follow up in class with activities that are related to their ‘Learning Talks’. 

Foundation 

In Reading, the students are learning the stretchy snake strat-
egy (slowly saying each letter sound to make the word). Stu-
dents are encouraged to practise this strategy when reading 

books at home. Students can also identify letters in their 
home environment and say its name and sound. 

Junior 

In Reading, students are practising their comprehension strat-
egies such as finding important information in a book or asking 

and answering questions about a story. When reading with 
your child at home, encourage them to ask questions using 

words such as ‘who’, ‘what’, ‘when’, ‘where’ and ‘why’. Don’t 
forget to answer the questions too! 

                                 

Middle 

In Reading, the students are going to be learning about differ-
ent types of poetry.  They will be looking at how different po-

ems are structured and the rules that they follow.  While 
learning about poetry students will be focusing on rhyming 

words and syllables. Our main focus will on Cinquain and Cler-
ihew poems. 

Senior 

In Reading, students are learning to identify the author's pur-
pose of a variety of different texts. The 3 main purposes of 
texts are: to inform, to persuade and to entertain. Students 
are encouraged to read a wide range of text types including 

fiction and non-fiction. When reading with your child at home, 
discuss what the purpose of the text is and have them explain 

their answer. 

  

Procedural Writing 

All students will be learning how to write procedures. 

Using procedural writing helps you accomplish a goal; it gives instructions for completing both common 
and complex goals. 

Reuban, Beau T, Farhan and Mansoor 

 



Persistence Responsibility Individuality Discipline Enthusiasm 

 

 

DONATIONS!   DONATIONS!   DONATIONS! 

The Lost Dogs Home does a wonderful job caring 

for lost and stray animals in the community. 

Winter is a very challenging time for them as they 

need lots of blankets and towels to keep the ani-

mals warm. 

Between now and the end of Term 2 we are ask-

ing our families to donate any old or unused blan-

kets and towels for the Lost Dogs Home to help 

them keep the animals warm. 

Please send your donated blankets and towels 

to school and they will be collected and taken to 

the Lost Dogs Home. 

We thank you and the animals thank you too! 



 

 



 



 



 


